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Inaugural Business Breakfast.
Tuesday 2 August saw Tumby Bay District Community Bank® Branch 
hold their inaugural Business Breakfast. This event, hosted at the 
Tumby Bay Hotel, was attended by an impressive 45 guests from 
a cross section of Tumby Bay’s business, community and council 
groups.

After enjoying coffee and a handsome cooked breakfast our guests 
were very lucky to hear from Richard Bruce, partner in Over The 
Edge bike store in Melrose, SA. Richard spoke of the experiences 
of their business and the successes of their town primarily through 
cycling events connected to their business, but also music and 
other festivals that have brought in many visitors and millions of 
extra dollars to Melrose every year. With an added benefit business 
security and expansions within the town of Melrose itself. After 10 
years of incredibly hard work from the community, Melrose is clearly 
a shining example of what can be achieved when a small community 
comes together for a common goal.

Hopefully inspired, attendees filled out a brief questionnaire 
regarding their thoughts, ideas and suggestions for our town. These 
have been collated by our team and will be discussed very soon in a 
follow up meeting, so keep an eye out as we hope to have details of 
our follow up to this event and a potentially exciting project to come 
in the near future!

Thanks must go to Richard and his wife Kerri for making the effort to 
come and visit our town as well as all attendees and bank staff that 
braved an early start to their day to make this event such a success.

Meet our specialist team.
Tiffany Cosh.

Tiffany is our Financial Planner who will help 
you achieve your goals towards retirement, 
superannuation and wealth protection*. The first 
appointment is complimentary at the cost of the 
bank and is only of a general overview to see 
where we can assist. Appointments are made at 
the branch 8688 2046.

John Robins.

Meet our new Business Banker. John takes up his 
new role on Eyre Peninsula this month working 
with Tumby Bay District, Cummins District and 
Port Lincoln Community Bank® branches.

Chris Miller.

Chris is our Rural Bank Agri-Business Customer 
Relationship Manager for Eyre Peninsula. 

Contact Chris on 0427 510 041. 

Rural Bank – we’re backing farmers.

*  Bendigo Bank offers financial planning and advice through 
representatives of its subsidiary, Bendigo Financial 
Planning Limited, ABN 81 087 585 073 AFSL 237898, 
Level 5, 120 Harbour Esplanade, Docklands, VIC, 3008.  
A member of the Bendigo and Adelaide Bank Group,  
ABN 11 068 049 178, AFSL 237879.

Did you know?
Nearly $74,000 has been given back to community groups and 
organisations since the Community Bank® branch opened in 2011.

Bank with us and everyone benefits, simply by banking with your 
Community Bank® branch.

Annual General Meeting.
Wednesday 23 November 2016, 7.30pm at Tumby Bay Senior 
Citizens Clubroom. All welcome.

Tumby Bay District Financial Services Limited 7 North Terrace, Tumby Bay SA 5605 ABN 99 145 161 093 
Directors: Julie Elliott, Wayne Branson, Ned Roberts, Grantley Telfer, Helen Ware, Anne Swaffer, Tom Tierney, Paul Stoddard.
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Above: Business and community leaders met for a business breakfast to 
hear ‘Over the Edge’ Melrose guest speaker Richard.



Lipson Hall upgrade.
The Lipson Progress 
Association would like 
to take this opportunity 
to thank the Tumby Bay 
District Community 
Bank® Branch for 
assisting the Lipson 
Progress Association 
with ‘seed money’ to 
apply for a grant to 
reroof and paint the 
front of the Lipson 
Hall.

Our grant application 
was successful. We received a 
‘Stronger Communities Grant’ 
through the Federal Government 
with the support of Rowan Ramsey’s 
office. This grant along with the 
monies from the Tumby Bay District 
Community Bank® Branch provided 
sufficient funds to commence work.

In early September members and 
interested community members met 
for two weekends to complete the 
work. Craig Lehman, Chairperson of 
the Progress Association, acted as the building supervisor. It was Craig and partner 
Aleta’s preparation and attention to safety details that ensured the days were 
productive and the work was completed in an orderly and safe manner. Over the 
weekends approximately 20 community members helped complete the work.

We are very pleased we no longer have a box gutter that over flows and an 
entrance with a sagging ceiling. We are also pleased with what we achieved as 
a group to ensure the hall that was built in 1908 remains maintained and able 
to be used. If you wish to hire any of our facilities please contact Aleta Baird on 
0402 842 269.

Thank you Tumby Bay District Community Bank® Branch for partnering with us to 
ensure we have safe and usable facilities for all in our community.

Your Board Directors. 
Pictured are the Board 
Directors at the 2015 AGM.

Back: Grantley Telfer, Ned 
Roberts, Wayne Branson. 
Front: Helen Ware, Julie 
Elliott, Anne Swaffer.

Staff profile – Judy Arbery. 
1. What is your role at Tumby Bay 
District Community Bank® Branch? 
My role at the branch is Branch 
Manager. What I love about my role 
is the variety. I work with a great 
team and together we look after 
our customers’ financial wellbeing, 
compliance and our community 
partnerships. Home lending, business 
development, and managing the business activity for 
growth are also encompassed in  
this role.

2. If you had $10 extra dollars what would you buy? 
Cake and coffee for the team, we love morning tea!

3. Who would you like to see in concert, or what 
movies could you watch over and over and still love? 
Simon and Garfunkel, Xavier Rudd, Norah Jones, 
depends on the day! Ok movies too… Chitty Chitty 
Bang Bang, always loved that as a child and again with 
my daughters. Who wouldn’t want to be called ‘Truly 
Scrumptious’?

4. Who has been an inspiration to you in your life?  
My parents. Family means everything and they have lived 
true to their values and beliefs. They are genuine and 
the epitome of goodness.

5. What else would you like people to know about you? 
A very memorable time of my life was living in Cleve as 
a child. The most wonderful thing is my school friends 
of that time have welcomed me back into the fold! I feel 
very fortunate!

Shares available.
Shares are now available in Tumby Bay District Financial 
Services Limited, the local company which operates 
the locally owned Tumby Bay District Community Bank® 
branch and Cleve agency.

Over 215 residents are shareholders in this local 
community company that operates the Community 
Bank® branch established by the community for the 
community.The company returns sponsorships and 
grants to local community organisations.

If you are interested in learning more about buying shares 
in Tumby Bay District Financial Services Limited please 
visit our website www.bendigobank.com.au/tumbybay

Once there, click the ‘Trading Shares (LVM)’ button 
located on the left hand side of the screen.

www.bendigobank.com.au

Bendigo and Adelaide Bank Limited, ABN 11 068 049 178 AFSL/Australian Credit Licence 237879.  (BNPNL0093) (10/16)

Tumby Bay District Community Bank® Branch
7 North Terrace, Tumby Bay  Phone: 8688 2046  Opening hours: Monday to Friday 9.00am – 5.00pm

Website: www.bendigobank.com.au/tumbybay facebook.com/TumbyBayDistrictCommunityBankBranch twitter.com/bendigobank

Cleve agency Cleve Pharmacy, 31 Main Street, Cleve SA 5640  Phone: 8628 2072
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Above: Lipson progress association big cheque 
presentation. L-R: progress reps Alex McLean, Branch 
Manager Judy Arbery, Aleta Baird and Richard Ware.

Above: Community members with Board 
Directors enjoy a community meal at the big 
cheque presentation.


